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To: 

Secretary of State for Northern Ireland, Rt. Hon Owen Paterson MP

Mr. Laurence Robertson, Chairman, Northern Ireland Affairs Select Committee

Northern Ireland Members of the House of Commons

Members of the Northern Ireland Assembly

29 November 2010

Dear Colleague
Rebalancing the NI Economy

A new coalition of business bodies has been formed consisting of CBI Northern Ireland, Institute of Directors NI, Centre for Competitiveness, Northern Ireland Chamber of Commerce and Industry, Momentum NI, NI Food and Drink Association and the NI Independent Retail Trade Association. This grouping represents every sector of business across Northern Ireland. 

As the unified Northern Ireland business voice we are writing this open letter to call for corporation tax (CT) to be devolved to the Northern Ireland Assembly. We very much welcome the commitment in the coalition’s Programme for Government, to produce a paper examining the potential mechanisms for changing the corporate tax rate in Northern Ireland. 

We believe that a reduction in CT is the fastest way to rebalance and grow the NI economy and create jobs; without this reform the NI economy will continue to be untenable and over-dependent on tax-payers in GB. 
Despite decades of massive injections of public money, NI remains the UK’s poorest region. The situation is set to worsen with unprecedented public sector spending cuts and imminent changes in EU rules limiting the payment of grants to attract companies to locate in Northern Ireland. The indigenous private sector is too small to compensate. Our record of attracting overseas investment is poor compared to our nearest neighbours, the Republic of Ireland (RoI). Northern Ireland is crying out for a step change in how we attract inward investment and stimulate local entrepreneurship.

Reduced CT is the catalyst to attract overseas business to Northern Ireland, to stimulate investment and increase GVA per capita, exports, pre-tax profits and employment. While reduced CT will be the ‘game changer’ in terms of attracting investment interest, we recognise that it is not a panacea and should be supported with other incentives such as R&D and IP tax breaks, as well as aligning our skills base with investors needs. In short, we need to be able to tailor the region's incentives to match the changing needs of investors and business.  

While it is important to understand the cost of these measures and their effect, it is just as important to understand the benefits. The Northern Ireland Economic Reform Group calculates that a reduction in CT to a level comparable to that in RoI would raise overall tax revenues in NI and that both Northern Ireland and the UK Treasury would gain. The group estimates a low and competitive CT rate will create around 90,000 jobs over 20 years paying above average salaries. 
Additionally, Foreign Direct Investment would directly support existing small businesses in relation to them providing more goods and services and generate increased spending from better salaries in the local economy which will also strengthen other sectors including our local retail and food sector.
We believe that reduced corporation tax (CT) is the fastest and best way to bring lasting well paid jobs to Northern Ireland. We implore you to now take the necessary steps to introduce these powers for Northern Ireland so that we can begin to pay our way.

Yours faithfully 
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Terence Brannigan, Chairman, CBI Northern Ireland
[image: image9.emf]
Joanne Stuart, Chair, Institute of Directors NI
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Glyn Roberts, Chief Executive, Northern Ireland Independent Retail Trade Association
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Bob Barbour Chief Executive, Centre for Competitiveness
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Francis Martin, President, Northern Ireland Chamber of Commerce
[image: image13.png]



Ian Graham Chief Executive, Momentum 
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Tony O’Neill Chairman, NI Food and Drink Association
_1352290925.doc
[image: image1.png]






